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April 6, 2020 
 
 
Dear Peru School Community, 
 
During this challenging period of uncertainty, the District is taking additional measures to connect with 
students who may not have a readily available internet connection.  This is becoming increasingly 
important since it is likely that Governor Cuomo MAY extend the current April 15th state-wide school 
closure order.  We are all desperately yearning for a return to normal operations and having students back 
on campus, but this may not happen for some time. 
 
We have been working very hard on solutions for internet connectivity.  At this time, we are opening our 
parking lots for students to drive on campus to use the internet from our parking lots.  The internet has been 
tested and from all parking lots, the high school, student, middle school and the elementary schools’ 
internet all work and can be accessed from a person’s vehicle.  Students are welcomed to use the internet to 
make their work easier to accomplish.   WE WOULD ASK FOR EVERYONE TO MAINTAIN SOCIAL 
DISTANCING AND STAY IN YOUR VEHICLE.  THE PLAYGROUNDS AND ATHLETIC FIELDS 
ARE CLOSED AND NO ONE SHOULD CONGREGATE ON SCHOOL PROPERTY. 
 
We will be having additional solutions for students and the internet practices that will be coming out next 
week.  We are finishing up and will be able to share those solutions next week. 
 
As always, I thank you for continued support and we will get through this together. 
 
 
Take Care and Stay Healthy, 
 
 
Tom Palmer  


